TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
March 4, 2019

The Town Council met March 4, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members: ~ Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Chasity Chapman
Marvin Crumpton
Marilyn Collins
Neil Benson

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from February 18, 2019.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from February 18,
2019 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Collins,
Benson and Chapman.

Old Business
Chilton County Arson Task Force Memorandum of Understanding

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Chilton County Arson Task Force
Memorandum of Understanding as presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the
motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member
Littleton, Crumpton, Collins, Benson and Chapman.

New Business

Mayor Hight stated he need a motion to approve Ordinance 2/18/19 for amending the
zoning map for 237 Peachtree Dr. from Residential Med. Density to Agricultural

Council Member Littleton moved to approve Ordinance 2/18/19 for amending the zoning
map for 237 Peachtree Dr. from Residential Med. Density to Agricultural. Council
Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as
follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, and Benson. Naas: Chapman, and
Collins.




Mayor Hight stated he need a motion to approve The Ordinance for the 2019 SRF Loan.
Council Member Collins moved to approve Ordinance 2019 SRF Loan. Council Member
Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Collins, Benson and Chapman.

Department Heads

Fire Chief Conner thanked the Council for passing the CCATF MOU. He also thanked
his department for the work they did during the storms.

Fire Chief Conner reported the fire classes would start Thursday and he has 30 people to
sign up and it will be at the Helen Jenkins Chapel.

Terry Jackson reported on the 6in water leak that was caused by lighting during the
storms. He also reported the pump station at Georgia Pacific was hit by lighting as well.

Terry Jackson reported they have the Limb truck and they are working on getting all the
limbs up in the Town and pot holes.

Terry Jackson stated he will be in Mobile Mach 16th to 20th for water classes.

Mayor Hight reported to the Council that the property by field 5 was closed on February
5th.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve transfer of funds, and bills for March 4,
2019. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson, Collins and
Chapman.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Benson
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson,
Collins and Chapman.




ATTEST:

Town Clerk

Robert Hight Mayor




